
Bear Valley Springs Association 

Monday, January 15, 2018  

 
Beautiful sunrise over Bear Valley Springs captured by Kim Downey on January 12, 2018 

 
Association Announcements:  
Pass along the eBuzz to your friends and neighbors in Bear Valley! 

Please contact Anita Bauer, the Association Administrative Assistant, 
at 661-821-5537, ext. 231, or by email at anitab@bvsa.org . 

for the following updates and information: 
Á Changes to your eBuzz subscription 

Á Request for eBuzz articles/updates/pictures (due by Friday each week) 

Á Bear Tracks articles/pictures (due no later than the 9th of each month) 

Á Committee agendas and minutes 

Á BVSA Website information (www.bvsa.org) 

Á Check out the eBuzz Archives if you missed an edition!  

A special thank you to everyone who sends me pictures for eBuzz and Bear Tracks.  
 

  
 

BVSA & BVCSD Meetings 
BVSA Regular Meeting ï 3rd Tuesday at 6:00 PM ï OTCC Reception Area ï Tuesday, January 16th   

BVSA Special Monthly Meeting ïï Monday, January 22nd at 1:00 PM  

   BVCSD/BVSA Liaison Meeting ï 4th Thursday, January 25th at 9:00 AM   

BVCSD Board Meetings ï 2nd Thursday, January 11th & 4th Thursday, January 25th at 6:00 PM 

 

mailto:anitab@bvsa.org
http://www.bvsa.org/
http://www.bvsa.org/index.cfm?fuseaction=page&page_id=5052


 

BVSA Committee Meetings  
Equestrian Advisory Committee  Monday, February 5, 2018      9:00 AM EC  

Golf Advisory Committee  Tuesday, February 6, 2018 8:30 AM OTCC 

Rules Advisory Committee  Tuesday, February 6, 2018 10:30 AM BVSA Office 

Recreational Advisory Committee  Monday, February 5, 2018          3:00 PM EC  

Food Service Advisory Committee  Thursday, February 15, 2018       1:00 PM OTCC 

Finance Committee  Wednesday, January 17th          1:00 PM BVSA Office 

 
 

 

      

 
 

Calling All Artists and Art Lovers - 34th Annual Spring Art Show 
The Bear Valley Springs Cultural Arts Association (BVSCAA) is gearing up for the 34th Annual Spring Art Show 

which will run from the opening gala on March 25th through April 1st.  It will be located at the Oak Tree Country Club 

at 29500 N. Lower Valley Road.  The Opening Gala Reception will be held on Sunday, March 25th from 4PM to 7PM.  

Hors dôoeuvres and refreshments will be served, including a ñno hostò bar.  The Art Show will be open Monday and 

Tuesday between 9AM and 4PM.  Wednesday through Sundayôs hours are 9AM to 9PM.  BVSCAA is a non-profit 

501C3 organization which supports the arts through donations and activities throughout the year.  Fees charged help to 

support these and other Tehachapi Arts: Tehachapi Symphony Orchestra, the Tehachapi POPS Orchestra, the 

Tehachapi Community Theater, and scholarships to help promote the arts to local high school students. 

To join the displaying artists, pick up an Artist Application and Membership Application at the Whiting Center in 

Bear Valley Springs, or at Gallery and Gifts in Tehachapi.  Even easier is to get an e-mail sent to your home.  Call 

821-2114 or 821-0489 to receive an application by email or through the USPS.  Each item entered has an $8 fee 

added, and you are able to enter up to and including 5 pieces.  Artists from the community of Tehachapi are invited to 

enter their art, and space is limited, so secure your space as early as possible.  Admission is $10 for non-members, so 

get your membership and get into the party for ñfreeò.   
 

   The CAA is a non-profit organization that provides visual and performing arts programs to enhance our way of life.  
The Board meets the first Thursday of each month at 3:00 PM in the OTCC Card Room.  

Everyone is welcome. Annual membership is $15 for individuals and $30 for a family.  
Members receive the monthly newsletter and attend selected events free or at reduced cost.   

For information call President Susan Miller, sdcrowther@gmail.com, 661-917-5880. 

 

 
Thanks to Kimberly Clow for the gorgeous picture of the sunrise from the Nature Path!  

Enjoy walking the 1 1/4 mile quietly surrounded by nature.   The entrance is at Beaubi en Field with parking available  

mailto:sdcrowther@gmail.com


 

 

If you have any questions, please call Anita Ba uer  at 821-5537, extension 231.  
 

The BVS Garden Club meets each third Friday of the month, March through October, at the Equestrian Center.  For 
information, please contact Jody Snow 562-756-8585 or Ruth Belben 661-972-1455 

 



 

 
Happy New Year to all current and future Sportsmanôs Club members! 

ñThe BVS Sportsmanôs Club: Weôre not just friends, weôre family!ò 

 
If you havenôt already done so, please click here to like the Sportsmanôs Club on Facebook! 

 

Thursday, January 18, 2017-Sportsmanôs Club Meeting: 6:00-7:00 p.m. in the OTCC Card Room.  Meet your 2018 

Sportsmanôs Club Board and bring your ideas for events and activities to this first meeting of 2018.  Join us after the meeting in 

either the restaurant or saloon for dinner. 

 

Saturday, January 27, 2017-Winter Social: Join us at the first Sportsmanôs Club event of 2018 as we thank our 2017 officers 

and greet our 2018 board.  Look for more information in our Dec/Jan membership newsletter. 

 

Donôt forget to check out and ñLikeò our Facebook page- just search for ñBear Valley Springs Sportsmanôs Clubò. 

The Bear Valley Buckaroos is the club for you if you enjoy horses, friendly people, and having a good time in the outdoors. The Buckaroos host 
ŜǉǳŜǎǘǊƛŀƴ ǇƭŀȅŘŀȅǎΣ ǘŜŀƳ ǎƻǊǘƛƴƎΣ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎΣ ŎƭƛƴƛŎǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΦ ²ŜΩŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ you as a member, whether 

you want to compete, volunteer, or be a spectator at any of our events, you are welcome.
Playdays are a series of fun events intended for riders of all ages that test the skills of both horse and rider. Playdays are held on the second Saturday of 

each month, May to September at the Bear Valley Equestrian Center. Points are awarded at each event and awards are presented at a party following the 
final playday of the season. The play days are also a great spectator event, watching the enthusiastic riders as they maneuver their horses through each 

challenging test of skill. 
Team sorting is a competitive event during which two teammates on horseback try to move ten head of cattle through a small opening from one pen to 

another. The cattle must be moved in numerical order with the starting number announced just as the team enters the pen. This is a fast-paced event, since 
teams are competing to get the cattle sorted as quickly as possible within a 1 minute, 15 second time limit. The fastest teams earn both money and points 
ǘƻǿŀǊŘ ŎƘŀƳǇƛƻƴǎƘƛǇ ōǳŎƪƭŜǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŀǎƻƴΦ ¢ƘŜ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴǎ ƻǊ άƧŀŎƪǇƻǘǎέ ŀǊŜ ƘŜƭŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛǊŘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƻŦ ŜŀŎƘ Ƴƻƴth, May to September.  

New and experienced riders are welcome and partners are chosen randomly, rather than being allowed to select their own teams. 
Regardless of the experience of the horse or rider, participants can build their team sorting skills during practice sessions held on each Wednesday and 

Saturday afternoon, May through September, and during clinics and ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ǿƛǘƘ ά[ŜǇǇȅέ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŎƘŀƴƛŎŀƭ ŎƻǿΦ Lƴ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴΣ ǘƘŜ .ǳŎƪŀǊƻƻǎ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ 
training events of interest to our members, such as cow clinics and sensory clinics. 

Please feel free to contact any Board member for a membership application or further infƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴΦ hǊΣ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǘ ƻǳǊ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ǇŀƎŜ ŀǘ ά.ŜŀǊ ±ŀƭƭŜȅ 
.ǳŎƪŀǊƻƻǎέΦ  ¢ƘŜ 2017 Buckaroos Board includes: 

George McMackin, President       Jeff Kermode, 1st VP      Annette Norfolk, 2nd VP       Cheryl Akerly, Treasurer       
(661) 821-1116                               (661) 343-7503                (661) 304-0757                        (661) 609-6113   

 

https://www.facebook.com/BVSSportsmansClub/?fref=ts


 

The Bear Valley Springs Veterans Association would like to extend our thank you to all who support our Bingo games.  Bingo has an excellent 
payout for each game and it depends on the number of participants.  Bingo is open to adults, 18 to?  Mark the first Saturday of February, 
February 3rd and join the crew at the Whiting Center.  Registration is at 12:30 pm and the first game is called at 1:00 pm.  See you there. 

 The monthly meeting of the BVSVA is this Tuesday.  BVSVA meetings last approximately one hour, from 6:30 to 7:30 pm.  ό¢ƘŀǘΩǎ муол ς 
1930 hrs.)  Reminder, dues are due, $20.00 per year or $100.00 for life membership.  We serve the community in many ways.  Join this 
fellowship. 

 We understand that the two flag poles needed to complete the Cub Lake Memorial are in San Diego.  Once they are delivered and installed 
the Memorial will fly the POW/MIA and Honor and Remembrance Flags.  It is our gift to the community for contemplation. 

 Membership is open to all veterans who served honorably in any branch of service.  Your DD214 is all that is required.  Contact Jim Rice for 
further information. 
Commander Paul Tate, 661-972-5985, pwtate@msn.com,  Membership Jim Rice, 661-433-8625 jrice9382@sbcglobal.net, , or Chaplain 
Richard Oldenburg, 661-972-0703, richardoldenburg35@gmail.com 

 

Mondays at 9AM.    

ACBL sanctioned duplicate bridge games in a friendly environment.  

Contacts:   Rich Kemmerer (661) 342 -0265, Tom Papac at 821 -1334, 
or e -mail rkemmerer@sbcglobal.net 

 

 
Women's "Eclectic" Book Club 

The BVS Women's Eclectic Book Club encourages new members.  
Meets 3rd Tuesday from 12 noon -2pm for lunch and book discussion in homes of BVS members.  

For more information contact Sharon Guinn 821 -3455 or e-mail her at troyguinn@att.net . 

mailto:pwtate@msn.com
mailto:jrice9382@sbcglobal.net
mailto:richardoldenburg35@gmail.com
mailto:rkemmerer@sbcglobal.net
mailto:troyguinn@att.net


 
 
 

 
 
 

CERT has wheelchairs, walkers, crutches, shower seats, potty extenders, canes, etc.  
to lend without cost to anyone in need. 

Contact:  Fiona Nelson at 821-8975 or Dawn Nelson at 821-5205 

 

 
BVS Pony Club is part of the United States Pony Club, an organization which promotes the development of the young English 

or Western rider (ages 8-25). The IƻǳǎŜƳŀǎǘŜǊΩǎ ōǊŀƴŎƘ ŦƻŎǳǎŜǎ ƻƴ ŜƴƘŀƴŎƛƴƎ ŀŘǳƭǘǎΩ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ŀƴŘ ǎƪƛƭƭǎΦ  
Contact Debbie Swarens at 661-821-0968 or Gary Yettner at 818 415-1222. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Meet the 2 nd Thursday of every month at the Equestrian Center Lounge at 6:00 PM.  

For more information contact Dawn Wright @ 821 - 8970.  Click here  to view the August Newsletter.  

  

  
COME HANG OUT WITH US!  

We meet on the third Tuesday of each month at the Equestrian Center Lounge beginning at 7:00 PM.   
We are neighbors, family and friends.  We share a common interest with all the residents in our desire to see an active, prosperous community.  We 
strive to promote good fellowship among the people of Bear Valley Springs and promote a natural blend of equestrians with all the residents of the 

community.  We promote equestrian related activities and facilities and support the acquisition and preservation of riding and hiking trails in Bear Valley 

http://www.bvsa.org/files/mnu_page_2909.pdf
http://www.fema.gov/colorbox/node/35164?width=500px&height=500px


Springs.  We strive to promote the interests of all riding disciplines.  We encourage safety, good horsemanship and sportsmanship.  We invite you to 
participate in the protection, promotion and preservation of the riding and hiking trails that help to define our community.  Everyone is welcome and 
horse-ƻǿƴŜǊǎƘƛǇ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊȅΦ ¢ƻ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƘŜ IƻǊǎŜƳŀƴΩǎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ Ǝƻ ǘƻ www.bvsha.com.  For more information contact President Joan Howard at 

821-1577 or bvshoward@hotmail.com.  

The cattle have arrived and the Greenhorns are back at it for another season.  Cattle sessions are held every Tuesday at 4 p.m. 
and 5:45 p.m. and Saturdays at 9 a.m. and 10:45 a.m.  New this year is a Ranch Horsemanship Clinic on the 2nd Saturday of 

every month with instructor Brad Lundberg.   
If interested, please give me a call at (909) 801-9631, Don McLaughlin, Greenhorns President 

 

Anyone that ŎŀƴΩǘ catch, pitch, throw, or bat will fit right in.  This is not competitive in any way.  You or your spouse has to be 50 years 
old or older and want to have fun, meet new people, and get some exercise at the same time.  Come on out.  Everyone is welcome.  

MEET US AT THE BALL PARK AND HAVE SOME FUN!  3:00 PM on Tuesday and Thursday.  For information call Lisa Burt (661) 821-0850 or 
email @The_burt_family@yahoo.com 

 

Allies & Alb um Makers  

 
An update on this friendly group is the time!  We will be meeting the 3rd weekend but only from 1pm to 4pm on Saturdays. Sunday afternoons are 

also available after church from 1pm to 5pm. Our goals are to tell our stories, and create beautiful albums full of those stories, photos and 

memorabilia.  If you need to organize those boxes of photos under the bed, we will help you do that also.  Just give Julie Amstutz a call and hear how 

you can make a beautiful keepsake.  Her number is 821-9000. 

http://www.bvsha.com/
mailto:bvshoward@hotmail.com
mailto:The_burt_family@yahoo.com


  
For information call Presidenǘ ¢ƻƴȅ ά5ƻŎέ aƛǎȊƪƭŜǾƛǘȊ ŀǘ ссм-618-6638.  

The Oak Tree Men's Golf Club holds their meetings on the second Tuesday of the month at 9:00 AM  
in the Garden Room of the Oak Tree Country Club. 

 
 
 

2018 
OTGS FALL AWAY TRIP  

 TO  

BAKERSFIELD C.C.  
TUESDAY, JAN. 23 RD   

9:30AM SHOTGUN  
$50.00 INCLUDES GREEN FEE AND CART  

OPTIONAL $10.00 SKINS  
OPEN TO MEN AND WOMEN.  

NO JEANS OR CARGO PANTS ALLOWED.  
 

 

 

 
 

For more info on the Oak Tree Tennis Club, check out our Facebook page!  
https://www.facebook.com/oaktreetennisclub/ 

Need more info?  Contact: 
Tennis Pro Rick Lund - rickl@bvsa.org  

President Tom Shea ς tehachapisports@att.net  
Vice President Steve Hibbard ς stevo805uc@yahoo.com 

Secretary Ramona Robinson ς ramona.robinson@hotmail.com  
Treasurer Ann Brewer ς abrewer57@yahoo.com 

 

https://www.facebook.com/oaktreetennisclub/
mailto:rickl@bvsa.org
mailto:tehachapisports@att.net
mailto:stevo805uc@yahoo.com
mailto:ramona.robinson@hotmail.com
mailto:abrewer57@yahoo.com


ά/ƻƳŜ play with me, Come play with me behind the h¢//ΧΦ Pickleball, that is!έ 

For information call President Julian 661-599-0731, Vice President David 661-972-6959,  
Secretary Linda 661-557-0638 or Treasurer Pauline 661-825-5116 

  

 

CUB SCOUT TROOP 135  
Cub Scouting is a home and neighborhood centered program designed to support family life for boys in first through fifth grad es.  

Each Cub Scout learns to respect his home, country, God and others.  Scouting does this through service projects, group activ ities, 

sports, crafts, games, and outdoor activities.  Please join us for an exciting and fun filled year of scouting.   

For additional information please contact Cubmaster Jon Read at 909 -268 -3297.  

 

Calling All Boys Age 11 to 18!!!!  
Come see all the adventures that the Boy Scouts have to offer.   Tehachapi Boy Scout Troop 135  (2008 Super Troop for the 

Southern Sierra Council) meets on Monday nights at 7 p.m. at the Bear Valley Springs Church.   You can obtain further 

information by calling the Scoutmaster, Kirk Newman @ 821-7011. Don't miss out on  all the exc itement this Troop has to offer .  

 

 

Flying or Driving Hours: Daily 8:00 AM - Dusk 

BVS RC Model Club is a club here in Bear Valley and flies at the Ron Samuels Model Field located next to Jack's Hole which is west of the CSD trash area. We 
would like to invite anyone interested in RC Model Aviation or Model Cars to come join us in activities at our field and to our monthly meetings.  Club 

meetings are held the first Sunday of each month at the Whiting Center at 3:00 p.m.  
 While we encourage everyone to join the BVSA RC Model Club it is not necessary in order to fly or drive at the field. 

 For more information contact Dan Mason 661-203-8398. 

 
Present public debates on issues of interest to BVS property owners and residents.    

Contact BJ Mitchell at 821 -5110 

 

Click Here for the Oak Tree Country Club Facebook Page! 
 

Click here to see the Oaks dinner menu on the website. 
 

https://www.facebook.com/bvsafoodandbeverage/?fref=ts
http://www.bvsa.org/files/mnu_page_3008.pdf

